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Executive Summary

The Commissioner will recall that the Scheme of Corporate Governance for the Police
and Crime Commissioner and the Constabulary were adopted on the 11 August 2016.

The Police and Crime Commissioner's Scheme of Delegation forms part of the
Governance framework and provides officers of the PCC with the authority to deliver
the services for which they are responsible.

This report sets out the decisions and actions undertaken or proposed to be
undertaken by those officers in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation

Recommendations

To note the decisions and actions undertaken or proposed to be undertaken by officers
of the PCC in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation.
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Appendix A
DECISIONS MADE UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

The Director or senior officer, in accordance with the Director's authority, has
approved the following Press Releases under 4.2.8 of the Scheme of delegation:

8" July — comment on knife surrender statistics

16™ July — comment regarding the cost of keeping detainees

18" July - Press release on Reducing Reoffending Fund project delivered by Blackburn
with Darwen council

19 July - Press release on Community Action Fund project in Lancaster

25" July - Press release following announcement of proposed new officers

29" July — comment regarding frontline officers

29" July — comment on crime statistics

18! August — comment on crime in Preston

27 August — Press release on first allocation of Community Action Fund

5™ August — Press release regarding Burnley FC becoming Victim Friendly Organisation
9" August — press release on the cost of policing football matches

12" August - press release following funding secured to tackle knife crime and serious
violence

15" August — Press release on reducing reoffending fund project in Blackpool

16" August - Press release on allocation of £170k towards reducing reoffending

19" August — comment following attacks on officers

21%t August — Press release supporting introduction of liveried modern slavery vehicles
22m August — press release on requesting a meeting with Boris Johnson

23" August — press release regarding investment back into county through social value
commitment

3 September — comment on police numbers

The following matters are not for publication — they contain exempt information as
defined in the Freedom of Information Act 2000 — as they contain information
which relates to or includes personal interests of the Police and Crime
Commissioner or any other person or company.

1. Under paragraph 4.5.2 of the scheme of delegation the Director has agreed to
extend the post of Deputy Director to October 2019.

2. Between the 9 July and 30 August 2019, under paragraph 4.6.2 of the Scheme of
Delegation and in accordance with the Director's authority, the Goverance and
Policing Lead has considered 1 complaint (3 allegations) against the Chief
Constable.

3. Under paragraph 4.3.2 of the scheme of delegation the Director and Chief
Finance Officer has signed a number of leases relating to land and property
transactions.



